
 

 

Coleman A. Young Municipal Center   2 Woodward Ave., Suite 1340   Detroit, Michigan 48226 
(313) 224-4505    Fax (313) 224-0367 

CouncilMemberSheffield@detroitmi.gov 

 

 

City of Detroit 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 

M E M O R A N D U M  
TO: Keith Hutchings, Director, Municipal Parking Department 

 Ron Brundidge, Director, Department of Public Works 

FROM: Mary Sheffield, President, Detroit City Council 

DATE:  October 17, 2022 

RE: Residential Parking Permit Update – Brush Park 

In 2019, Detroit City Council voted to establish a Residential Parking Permit program to 
allow neighborhoods with significant parking burden to petition to establish a permitted 

parking area. On September 23, 2022, the Brush Park CDC submitted a petition for a 
Residential Parking Permit Area, but has yet to receive notification of receipt of the 

petition. Please provide a report with the following: 
 

 Has DPW received the petition from the Brush Park CDC? 

 Has DPW began a review of the Brush Park petition? 

 How long does DPW have to review the petition and submit a report to Municipal 
Parking? 

 Has the Municipal Parking Department initiated a parking study? 

 How many Residential Parking Permit petitions have been submitted since 

adoption of the ordinance? 

 How many Residential Parking Permit areas have been established since adoption 
of the ordinance? 

 
 

 
Please contact Ari Ruttenberg from my office at ruttenberga@detroitmi.gov if you have 
any questions. 
 
Cc:  Honorable Colleagues 

City Clerk 

MARY SHEFFIELD 

CITY COUNCIL PRESIDENT 

DISTRICT 5 
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